To Whom It May Concern,
We, the managers of NASA’s Planetary Data System, are charged with preserving the data that both supports and results from NASA’s planetary space exploration.  While the PDS archive is digital, as representatives of the planetary science community we feel strongly that the analog holdings of the NSSDC, dating from decades prior to the existence of the PDS, represent a valuable and in many respects irreplaceable resource for scientists of today and for future generations.  In addition to unique data sets from missions like the Moon landings and Mars biology experiments, there are data sets that contribute to the long baselines needed in several planetary disciplines.

Therefore, we strongly recommend that the NSSDC maintain their analog holdings while the PDS undertakes a study to document these holdings in detail, and seeks avenues to convert the analog sources to digital formats that can be preserved within the PDS and made available in perpetuity to the planetary community.   We would hope that a final disposition could be reached in about three years’ time.
